
 27th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Today has been an exciting day at school as we marked the Platinum Jubilee of her Majesty Queen                

Elizabeth II. Children completed historical learning all about the Queen and her reign, as well as enjoying a 

picnic outside. Thank you to all who brought in change and helped to create our ‘crown coin trails’. All 

money donated will be spent by the PFA on a new sensory trail in the playground. This will further develop 

our outdoor space, both in terms of the learning that can be done outside but also the fun and                           

collaborative play to be enjoyed at break and lunchtimes. Thank you to the PFA for their involvement in 

the day’s events. Our yr6s very much enjoyed making their jubilee cup-cakes, and children across the 

school had a great day learning about the Queen.  

 

We hope that you have a relaxing half-term break and we look forward to seeing the children again on 

Monday 6th June.  

 

The Leadership Team 



Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 

Thursday 26th May was National Thank a Teacher Day.  Thank you to all our wonderful 

staff for everything they do and who make a real difference for all of our children.    



Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
:  

 

 

 

 

 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19 there have 
been some changes to our school dates.   

All given dates are subject to amendment. 

Monday 30th May– Friday 3rd June 2022 May Half Term 

Monday 6th June 2022 Children return 

Monday 6th June 2022 Year 1 Phonics Screening Week 

Wednesday 22nd June 2022 AM EYFS Sports Day 

Friday 24th June 2022 AM Y1, Y2 and Y3 Sports Day 

Friday 24th June 2022 PM Y4, Y5 and Y6 Sports Day 

Tuesday 19th July 2022 Biscuit Non-School Uniform Day 

Wednesday 20th and Thursday 21st July 

2022  

Non Pupil days (INSET days) 

Friday 22nd July— Wednesday 31st Au-

gust 2022 

Summer Holidays  

Thursday 1st September and Friday 2nd 

September  2022 

Non Pupil days (INSET days) 

Monday 5th September 2022 Pupils return to school  



This week Year 1 learned about the Hindu festival of Diwali. We learned that Diwali is cele-
brated each year between October and November, and it lasts for five days. We also found out 
that it is known as the ‘Festival of light’. We discussed the different events that take place 
during Diwali, such as cleaning and tidying the home, creating rangoli patterns, lighting Diya 
lamps, enjoying family feasts and attending firework displays. We then enjoyed completing a 
range of activities such as, creating our own rangoli patterns, making lanterns and designing 
firework picture.    

 
This week in Reception we have been learning about the story 

'Jack and the Beanstalk'. We used puppets to retell the story with 
our friends and made lists of ways Jack could help his mum. We 

also wrote speech bubbles for the characters in the book.  
 

In maths we have been learning our number bonds to ten. We 
used our numicon to help us and found the number pairs on the 

beanstalk to represent the number bond. Then we painted our own beanstalks. 
 

In preparation for our Jubilee picnic on Friday.  The children made bunting and hats. We also had great 
fun making crowns from salt dough.  



In PSHE we have been learning 

about the importance of sleep. 

We discussed how we feel when 

we have not had enough sleep, 

how it can affect us mentally, 

emotionally and physically. We 

then took it in turns to discuss 

our bedrooms and the items in it 

that can interrupt our sleep. We 

discovered the best way to get a 

good nights sleep is to have 

screen downtime an hour before 

bed!  

Today we have been celebrating the Queen’s Golden Jubi-

lee. We have enjoyed our very own street party outside, 

where we sat with our class teacher to enjoy our lunch. We 

also created paintings of Queen Elizabeth II. We stuck half 

a picture of her face into our sketch books and used our ob-

servation, sketching and painting skills to recreate the other 

half of her face.  Look at our fantastic paintings!  

In English we have started to plan our historical narratives based on the Great 

Fire of London. We pretended to be characters from the Great Fire of London 

and developed character descriptions, where we used adjectives and expanded 

noun phrases to help the reader imagine the story. We will start writing our sto-

ries next week!  



This week, pupils have continued to enhance their topic knowledge of Ancient Egypt and use what they 

have learnt to write utilising a range of figurative devices such as expanded noun phrases, adverbs and 

similes.  To achieve this, pupils have been immersed in a plethora of thematic sensory experiences including 

the chance to smell pungent fragrances, touch a mixture of fabrics, observe the texture of materials, and 

listen to a collection of Egyptian based sounds. 

 

Following last week’s exciting opportunity to learn about money by collaborating with Year 6 with an out-

door lesson, this week we have moved on to learning to tell the time.  Building on our skills, many pupils 

have begun to tell the time to the minute using an analogue clock.  Additionally, we have continued to 

work on our multiplication speed and accuracy ahead of the MTC assessment in June. 

 

Within our Foundation lessons, where possible we have continued the Egyptian theme. Pupils have practiced 

their illustrating skills by sketching and shading a canopic jar of their own design.  Many pupils have par-

ticularly enjoyed the chance to participate in outdoor PE lessons.  This has included enhancing cricket abili-

ties with fielding skills including throwing and catching a ball.  In our PSHE lessons we discussed the im-

portance of personal hygiene. 



Boosting morale, quadrilaterals and quizzes. 

The last week of the half term has been a busy one for year 5. The children have spent their English lessons learning 

about the different grammatical concepts that will boost their writing ready for year 6. They have learnt about passive 

and active voice, model verbs, the different tenses and have also taken part in interactive quizzes where the children were 

able to show off the knowledge they had learnt.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Properties of polygons and quadrilaterals has been the focus for our maths lessons. The children have been looking at the 

angles in different types of shapes and continuing to look at the parallel and perpendicular lines. Towards the end of the 

week the children have attempted to make 3d shapes by creating paper nets. They realised very quickly that the lines need-

ed to be equal in order for their net to be successful. 

 

Continuing on with our WW1 topic, the children have been looking into life in the trenches in both France and Turkey. 

They found that life was hard in the trenches and the soldiers tried lots of different ways to boost morale and keep spirits 

high.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful half term break, The year 5 team. 



 

Year 6 

During the last two weeks in our maths lessons, we have been working on a project about 

baking. We began by working out how to alter the quantity of ingredients to make different 

numbers of cakes. Then we looked at how to find the best value for our purchases by working 

out which shops had the best offers. Profit and loss is an essential part of making and selling 

cupcakes, so we calculated how much we would need to sell cup cakes for to make a profit on 

the cost of the purchase of the ingredients and we also worked out how much we would have 

to sell the cupcakes for to make a given profit. We then looked at nets of 3D shapes, working 

out area and volume, then designed and made our own boxes for cupcakes. The tastiest part 

of the project has been the making, baking and eating cupcakes at the end of this week! 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

RJG  Beau  For writing sentences independently  

RMB  Louie  For working so hard at his writing  

RFC  Ollie  For resilience and teamwork.   

REC  Alessio  For working independently.   

1CH  Ellie  For working extra hard in phonics and getting all of her spell-
ings correct.  

1GC  Samuel  For demonstrating a positive attitude towards his learning and 
being a great role model.   

1FK  Eseosa  For his great work in maths especially finding quarters in a 
shape.  

1BA  Mia   For showing improved confidence and attitude towards her 
learning.  

2VC  Roxie  For showing perseverance and determination with her writing.  

2RS  Isabella  For great effort in all subjects, especially Maths.  

2NL  Tola D  For showing improved confidence and sharing more of her 
wonderful ideas in the classroom.  

3RM  Lillie  Adding expression to her reading.   

3SH  Sebastian C  For showing maturity by encouraging a peer to make good 
choices.    

3NM  Alfie  For being resilient and persevering with his work   

4JP  Clemence  for consistently working hard in class, making a great effort 
with her writing and sharing her ideas with others  

4MR  Millie-Ella  For writing a setting description about ancient Egypt using sim-
iles and expanded noun phrases.  

4SA  Sameed R  For showing consistent effort in his timetable practice and al-
ways challenging himself.  

5CP  Daniel A  For showing compassion and empathy towards Mrs Thompson  

6LC  Emelia F  For always being an amazing student  

6VP  Lacey T  For assisting her group in cupcake making  

6JM  Christo S  For supporting his peers during a PE lesson  



Well done 6VP with an  

amazing 358 points this week!  

Who will be our TT Rock Stars 

leaders next week? 

A huge well done to 3NM 

who  currently have the 

most points this week.    

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed           

Mathletics this week! 



 

Does your child struggle with spelling?   Some children struggle with their phonological processing and 
memory which means that they have difficulty hearing the individual sounds (phonemes) within words. 
They may struggle to break down words into smaller parts or choose the correct letter to correspond to 
the sound they are intending to write.  

 

The British Dyslexia Association offers advice to help your child strengthen their spelling: 

 Help your child to understand words are made up of syllables and each syllable has a vowel sound. Say a word and ask 

how many syllables there are. Help your child to spell each syllable at a time 

 Write words in different coloured pens to make a rainbow or in shaving foam, flour or sand over and over again to help 

your child remember them 

 Look with your child at the bits in the words which they find difficult - use colours to highlight just the tricky bit 

 Look for the prefixes and suffixes in words, e.g. -tion, -ness and learn these chunks. Explore with your child how many 

words have the same chunks at the beginning or the end of words 

 Use flashcards or play matching games to let your child see the words lots of times - the more times they see the word, 

the better they will be able to read and spell it 

 Use cut out or magnetic letters to build words together, then mix up the letters and rebuild the word together 

 Use mnemonics - silly sentences where the first letter of each word makes up the word to be spelled 

 Find smaller words in the bigger word, for example 'there is a hen in when' 

Go over the rules of spelling together, e.g. a 'q' is always followed by a 'u'. Ask your child's teacher for the rules they teach in 
class 

Further advice and strategies can be found in the Soundcheck booklet within the link below: 

 

https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Help-Child/Parents_BookletLandscapev2_2.pdf?v=1554738568  

https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Help-Child/Parents_BookletLandscapev2_2.pdf?v=1554738568


 

 

PE Days 

Monday - Y1, 3NM, 4MR and Y4 

Tuesday - 2NL, Y6, 4JP, 5NB and 5CP 

Wednesday - RFC, REC, 1CH, 1GC, 1BA, 5BG and 5TH 

Thursday - 3SH, 3RM, 2VC, 2RS, 1FK and 4SA 

Friday - RMB, RJG, Y2, Y5, 6JM, 6LC, 6VP and Y3 

 

 

 

 

This year Sports Day will take place on the following dates … 

EYFS Sports Day Wednesday 22nd June 2022 9.15 am—10.30am 

Y1,Y2 and Y3 Sports Day Friday 24th June 9.15am-11am 

Y4, Y5 and Y6 Sports Day Friday 24th June 1.30pm—3pm  

This year, we will be welcoming parents and carers to join us for these events.  More information about 

these events will be coming out soon! 

Congratulations to the year 6 boys 

who competed in the Thurrock 

schools SSP cricket tournament on 

Wednesday 25th June. They won 

overall and will go through to the 

Essex finals in July.   













 
      

 

East Tilbury Primary School Pre-Loved Uniform Shop.  

 

 

   The shop will be open every Tuesday & Friday morning between 
8.30 & 9.15am.  

 

We have the following items in stock at affordable prices: 

School logo jumpers & cardigans £2.50 each 

Plain navy jumpers & cardigans £1.00 each 

Grey School Trousers £1.50 each 

Grey skirts & pinafore dresses £1.50 each 

Summer Dresses £1.50 

Polo T-Shirts £1.00 each 

Boys & Girls smart shirts £1.00 each 

Warm winter coats £3.50-£5.00 each 

St Clere’s Blazers £5.00 each 

Shoes & Plimsolls from £1.00 

PE Shorts and T-shirts £1.00 each 

PE Tracksuits £1.50-£3.00 

 

 

For those parents that cannot get into the shop but are in need of uniform you can 
also drop us a message on office.etp@osborne.coop and we can source the uniform 
you require and get it delivered locally to you or arrange collection at the school 

office. 

All the money raised from the uniform shop is put back into supporting families in 
our local community or into buying resources for the children to use within our 

Well-being hubs or on the playground. 

Please keep us in mind if you have any good quality uniform that your child no longer 
needs that you would be happy to donate.  We would be so grateful for any dona-

tions so that we can keep offering this service to our school community. 

All donations can be dropped into the school reception or handed to a member of 
staff at the gate. 

mailto:office.etp@osborne.coop


 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times 
and locations for our food-
bank centres. Everyone who 
comes to the foodbank for 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Stevens is the EYFS Designated Lead.  

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


